OFFICE oF THE CARDINAL
1011l FIRST AVENUE
New York, NY 1OO22

June 9, 2022
Month of the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus

The Reverend Jarlath Quinn, Pastor

Saint Peter - Our Lady of the Rosary Parish
16 Barclay Street

New York, New York 10007

Dear Father Quinn:

When you were appointed Pastor of Saint Peter — Our Lady of the Rosary Parish
in the Manhattan on July 1, 2016, you were given the privilege and responsibility of
serving your parishioners by proclaiming the Gospel, handing on the Tradition of the
Church, and administering the Sacraments.

The parish evaluation has indicated that, with the assistance of your staff, you
have offered sensitive pastoral care to meet the spiritual and communal needs of your
parishioners. While I am sure you find the result of the evaluation affirming, I know you
look forward to the next six years with even greater enthusiasm as you build on the
good work you and your staff have already accomplished.

Later in the summer, the Vicar for Clergy, The Most Reverend Edmund Whalen,
will contact you to review the specific findings of the parish evaluation. The thoughtful
responses made by those who participated in the evaluation will be useful in planning
for the continued spiritual development of the parishioners of Saint Peter — Our Lady of
the Rosary Parish.

With much happiness and gratitude, I appoint you to a second six-year term.

I am truly grateful to you for all that you do and particularly for all that you are:
a priest forever, blessed with gifts that enrich the souls of the People of God.

With prayerful best wishes, I am,

Fraternally in Christ,

F T Conds S
Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan
Archbishop of New York

cc: The Most Reverend Edmund Whalen, Episcopal Vicar
The Reverend Monsignor Kevin Nelan, V.F., Regional Dean



